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Dear friends in our Savior, 
Who knows what tomorrow brings?  We set our plans.  We get everything set and prepared.  We 

make sure that everything is ready to go.  Sometimes things go exactly as we planned…and sometimes 
they don’t!  It’s been said that its a good thing we don’t know what is going to happen during the day 
because then we probably wouldn’t get out of bed in the morning.  We can feel that same way as we look 
out into a new year.  What will this new year bring to us?  What obstacles and challenges will God ask us 
to face in this coming year?  What unexpected successes will God give us the privilege of enjoying?  What 
new people will God bring into our lives?  Will those new people be encouraging and supportive or will 
they be trying and require a great deal of maintenance to maintain the friendship?  Will God ask us to 
endure a tragedy this coming year?  Will he ask us or a loved one close to use to endure a physical illness 
or even worse a chronic or terminal illness?  We don’t know! 

It’s hard for us to say that we don’t know what the new year is going to bring.  We like to be in 
control of our environment and situation.  It’s hard to admit that we don’t have as much control of our 
environment as we like to think.  How awesome it is for us to know that while we don’t have all power 
and authority over what happens to us in our lives our God does.  How awesome for us to know that the 
God who loved us enough to send His own Son to this world to be our Savior and rescue us from the hell 
to which we were destined because of our sin is the same God who walks with us into the new year ahead.  

As Isaiah prophesied about Jesus and the mission he would endeavor as  our Savior,  God the 
Father said to him, “I wi! take hold of your hand.”   (Isaiah 42:6)  At his baptism, God not only announced his 
pleasure with his Son and the mission he would carry out, he sent the Holy Spirit to equip him for that 
mission and to walk with him during that mission.  God did the same for you at your baptism.  As the 
water was poured on your head and God’s Word was spoken, God sent the Holy Spirit to work faith in 
your heart and equip you for your life as his child.  Essentially God took hold of your hand to walk with 
you into the future with the promise:  “You are now my child.  I will watch over you and take care of you. 
I will protect you and keep you safe until you live with me in heaven.”

For  a  young  child  who is  walking  into  a  new situation  and is  scared,  there  is  nothing  more 
comforting than having dad reach down and grab hold of the hand.  It makes a child feel safe, connected 
and confident that everything will be ok.  Your heavenly Father has reached down through the work of 
the Holy Spirit to take hold of your hand and walk with you into the new year.  What a comfort!  What a 
blessing!  We not only have a connection to God almighty who holds all power and authority, we can also 
have the comfort that he will watch over us and take care of us no matter what this new year brings.  

No, we don’t know what tomorrow brings.  But God does and he goes with us watch over and 
protect us.  God’s blessings to you as you mark another year of God’s amazing grace.

Pastor Charlie Vannieuwenhoven
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STEWARDSHIP CORNER 
The Greatest Gift 
   
Once again we come to the beginning of the church year—a time of great anticipation, a time of 
simultaneous repentance and rejoicing, a time of preparing for the birth of the King Jesus, and a time to 
proclaim his coming again.

What a glorious gift the Lord Jesus is to us! The Apostle Paul called our 
Savior God’s “indescribable gift” (2 Corinthians 9:15), and that he is. Who 
can comprehend the depth of love the Father has for us to give up his only 
begotten Son? Who can fathom the love of that Son who willingly laid down 
his life for us (John 10:15) in order that we might pass from death into life 
eternal with him?

If eternity in heaven were all God gave us, it would be more than we deserve, 
but, besides heaven, he gives us good gifts on earth. In his explanation to the 
Fourth Petition of the Lord’s Prayer, Martin Luther lists some of those great gifts: “food, drink, clothing, 
shoes, house, home, land, animals, money, goods, a devout husband or wife, devout children, devout 
workers, devout and faithful rulers, good government, good weather, peace, health, self-control, good 
reputation, good friends, faithful neighbors, and the like.” As Luther urges, we would do well to realize 
that these are God’s gifts and to “receive [them] with thanksgiving.”  

Of course, we cannot repay God. We have nothing to give him that he did not first give us.  David, in 
Psalm 51 comes before God with deep repentance and then expresses complete dependence on his Lord. 
“O Lord, open my lips,” he pleads in verse 15, “and my mouth will declare your praise.” And our Savior is 
quick to respond to our prayer, enabling us to glorify and praise him just as the shepherds did (Luke 2:20) 
and inspiring us to proclaim with the angels, “Glory to God in the highest, and on earth peace to those on 
whom his favor rests” (Luke 2:14). 

AS SALT, OUR HIGHEST RESPONSIBILITY IS TO 
REACH LOST SOULS BY BRINGING THEM THE 
SAVING GOSPEL OF CHRIST. 

ÒYou are the salt of the earth. But if the salt  
loses its saltiness, how can it be made salty 
 again?Ó (Matthew 5:13). 
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Missions Highlight
Each month, we designate and send a portion of our offerings to WELS as our congregational mission offerings.  

These offerings help to support missions and ministry that is taking place in our country and around the world.  
Here is one area where your mission dollars are hard at work supporting workers who are proclaiming the Gospel 
of Jesus in your name:

Christmas Expo and Logo 
Getting your church’s name out into the community can be a 
challenge. It can be especially challenging if you don’t actually 
have a name for your church yet!

Our  new  mission  in  Chattanooga,  Tennessee  just  recently 
picked  our  name:  Living  Hope  Lutheran  Church.  Before 
choosing  this  name,  we  polled  people  in  our  community 
through  social  media  and  some  good  old-fashioned  door-to-
door  canvassing.  Out  of  our  list  of  5  favorite  names,  Living 

Hope was picked more than half the time! Not only did we end up with a great name, but we also had people we 
are trying to reach help us pick it out! We were able to get our name out in the community before even having an 
official name.

Asking the community to help us pick a name was fun and successful, so we decided to carry on the idea as we 
picked  a  logo  for  our  church.  A door  for  us  to  do  this  appeared  in  the  form of  a  Christmas  expo  at  the 
Chattanooga Convention Center. This event called “HoHo Expo” allowed us to set up a booth alongside 150 other 
vendors to sell our product. Instead of selling something, we allowed shoppers to stop by and vote on which of our 
6 Living Hope logo options they liked best. As a thanks for voting they received a goodie bag with some info on 
Living Hope attached.

Over the course of 2 days, we gathered 363 votes from Expo attendees and had some great conversations with 
people interested in Living Hope. Over 260 of those voting wrote down an email address or phone number so we 
could contact them afterward and let them know the results of the voting. A good number of people we talked 
with at the Expo were genuinely interested in our church and wanted to learn more.  We’ve already added a 
handful of those we met at the Expo to our email update list.  We even met a WELS woman from Phoenix, 
Arizona who wants to join our launch team. She’s living in Ringgold, GA and wasn’t aware WELS had a new 
church here. God continues to bring people to us and blesses us with more opportunities to share the gospel.

HoHo Expo was a great way to get out in the community and create awareness for Living Hope Lutheran Church. 
The community really seemed to enjoy that we were asking their opinion on our logo. We plan to continue finding 
ways of showing we are a church that wants to be involved in the community. We will keep our eyes focused 
outward instead of inward so we can find people around us who are in need of some Living Hope – the kind of 
hope Jesus freely gives.

We are giving thanks to the Lord for the doors he’s opening for us here in Chattanooga! Please pray for our 
mission in this growing city. Pray that we are able to connect with many more people and, most importantly, that 
we get to connect them with God’s Word.

By: Pastor Eric Melso, Living Hope Lutheran Church – Chattanooga, TN
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SENIOR WINNERS 
Senior Winners will meet on Wednesday, January 17th @ 10:30am in 
the Fellowship Hall.  Bring your ideas, stories & be ready to enjoy 
fellowship with like individuals.  All members of the church, non 
members & friends are invited.   Any questions speak to John Kim, 
Sr.

CYPRESS PASTORS CONFERENCE MEETS 
AT OPEN BIBE LUTHERAN CHURCH, THE 

VILLAGES, FL 
Open Bible Lutheran Church in The Villages, FL will be hosting the Cypress Pastor’s 
Conference on January 22-23, 2018.  Pastor Vann will not only be attending this 
conference but serves as the chairman for this conference.  In addition, Pastor will be 
presenting a paper on I Corinthians 12:12-26.  These conferences are great opportunities of 
spiritual and professional growth for our pastors.  They also allow the pastors of our area the 
opportunity to network together and encourage one another.

South Atlantic District Sponsored Recruitment Trips 
Our South Atlantic District Commission on Youth Discipleship is sponsoring a number of different recruitment trips to our 
WELS Schools  in  the  north.   If  you  have  a  student  who  is  interested  in  attending  any  of  these  schools  these  are  great 
opportunities to visit the school and talk to the faculty firsthand.  If you have any questions about these trips, please speak to 
Pastor Vann and he will be glad to answer them for you.

Martin Luther College, Wisconsin Lutheran College, & Wisconsin Lutheran Seminary 
For:  Sophomores, Juniors and Seniors in high school
Host:  Pastor John and Julia Boggs    Contact:  RevJohnBoggs@gmail.com, or via cell phone @ 561-517-1053.
When:  January 25-29, 2018   Cost:  Flight minus $150 reimbursement

Luther Preparatory School 
6th, 7th & 8th grade students (parents are encouraged to attend)
Host:  Pastor Paul Horn   Contact:  270-304-1682 or revhorn2004@gmail.com  
Dates:  March 8-11, 2018
Cost for student:  Flight minus $150 reimbursement
Cost for one accompanying parent:  Flight minus $100 reimbursement (housing not guaranteed)

Michigan Lutheran Seminary 
6th, 7th & 8th grade students (parents are encouraged to attend)
Host:  Pastor Harmon and Shelly Lewis   Contact:  savinggracepastor@gmail.com
February 26-March 2, 2018
Cost for student:  Flight minus $150 reimbursement
Cost for parent:  Flight minus $100 reimbursement (housing not guaranteed)

mailto:savinggracepastor@gmail.com
mailto:savinggracepastor@gmail.com
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LADIES BIBLE STUDY 
The Ladies Bible Study meets the second Sunday of the month at 6:30 p.m. 
in the Fellowship Hall.  They meet next on Sunday, January 14.  This year, 
they will be studying through the book, “Prepared to Answer.”  This is a book 
that  deals  with  many  contemporary  topics.   This  study  will  help  the 
participants to think through these different questions ahead of time so that 
each person will be prepared to answer when the question is asked.  All ladies 
are invited to join us for this study.  

Cottage Meetings to Begin 
What is a cottage meeting?  Perhaps this is a new term to you.  A 
cottage meeting is where one church member family opens up their 
home to host some other families for a night.  We believe that this 
type of meeting will be a great way for our members to get to know 
one another better and to be able to talk further about the ministry 
we carry out together.
As this newsletter is being written, Pastor Vann is in the process of 
dividing  out  the  congregation  into  different  cottage  meeting 

groups.  Information will be coming out in the first weeks of January 
describing this process further.  Each group will be invited to meet with Pastor twice in a calendar year.  The 
purpose of these meetings will be Bible Study, fellowship and the opportunity for Pastor to share information and 
answer any questions you may have.   These will  prove to be valuable  opportunities  and you will  be strongly 
encouraged to participate.  Please look for the information coming out in the next few weeks.

CATECHISM RESUMES 
Catechism Class will resume on Wednesday, January 10.  We will continue meeting 
in the 7-8th grade classroom from 6:30 until 7:30 p.m. each Tuesday evening.

Military Pastors Conference 
Northdale Lutheran will be hosting the WELS National Military Contact Pastors Conference January 30-February 
1.  Approximately 30 pastors from around the country who serve members of our military will be flying into Tampa 
to be present for  this  conference.   Pastor  Vann has  been working with WELS Military  Services  to plan this 
conference.  We will be looking for members of Northdale Lutheran to assist in many different ways.  We will need 
people willing to help serve the meals during this conference.  We will need someone willing to drive a van to help 
transport the pastors from the airport to the hotel and from the hotel to the church and to the tour of MacDill Air 
Force Base on Wednesday.  We will also be asking for a free will offering to help defray some of the costs of the 
conference.  We are thankful for this opportunity and thankful for the help that we will receive for this conference.



JANUARY  2018

Northdale Lutheran Church & School �6

GIVING TREE 
A Giving Tree has  been posted on the bulletin board in the Fellowship Hall  that 
shares some of the wish list items that we have around the church and school in order 
to give you an opportunity to help out with some needed items around here that are 
outside of our current budget plan.  Here’s how it works:  select and remove one or 
more of the leaves from the tree.  Use one of the marked envelopes provided for your 
donation.  You should put the leaf in your envelope along with the donation.  You can 
give the envelop to Pastor Vann, Mr. Thiesfeldt or put it in the offering plate.  Thank 
you for considering this opportunity to support the ministry of Northdale Lutheran 
Church and School.  What a great way for us to partner together as we seek to share 
Christ with our world.

OFFERING ENVELOPES 
The offering envelopes for 2018 have been placed in your mailboxes in December.  Be 
sure to check your member mailboxes.  You can begin using these envelopes after the first 
of  the  year.   If  you  have  any  questions  about  your  envelopes,  you  can  direct  your 
questions to our Church Ministry Elder, Chris Teeples.

NEW BIBLE INFORMATION CLASS 
 Pastor  Vann  will  be  starting  his  next  Bible  Information  Class  on 
Tuesday, February 6.  The class will meet from 6:30-8:00 p.m. for 13 
weeks.  The Bible Information Class is an overview of all of the main 
teachings in the Bible.  It is a great introduction for someone who is 
interested in learning more about what the Bible teaches.  It is a great 
way to share with a friend or relative what our church teaches.  It is 
also a good review for our members of all those truths that were taught 
at Catechism class so many years ago.  This class is also required for 
anyone who wants to join our congregation.  If you are interested in 
attending, or if you have a friend or neighbor interested or that you would like to invite, please talk to Pastor 
Vann about that.  The class is a free class and a great way to dive deep into the truths of scripture.  If you need 
some more information, please talk with Pastor Vann.

Youth Movie Night 
When: Friday, January 12th at 6:30pm 

Who: Northdale Youth 5th Grade through 12th Grade 

Where: Northdale Lutheran Fellowship Hall 

Why: Enjoy a night of fellowship, fun and a movie with other youth & teens 
at Northdale Lutheran

Movie: Menu:  To be determined... (it will be a surprise)!
Pizza, popcorn and drinks will be provided at no cost 

Contact Jeff Berg at 727-534-1679 for any questions 
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STAY CONNECTED… 
to your school. 

to your teachers. 
to your youth.

SINGING SUNDAY 

This month we are inviting and encouraging all NLS families to join us for worship on Sunday, February 11th. All 
students in grades K-8 will participate in worship by singing their special anthem, “Angels from the Realms of 
Glory”. We hope to see many of you there!

ENROLLMENT UPDATE 

Our current enrollment is sixty-two students. We are working with a number of prospects as we start to look into 
the next school year. If you know anyone that might be interested in learning more about NLS, either for this 
year or next year, please send them our way.

SPIRIT WEEK 

We are looking forward to another edition of our annual School Spirit Week at NLS! This year’s Spirit Week will 
be held January 22-25.

Basketball Season 

Our second sports season of the school year is now underway. We have 14 5th-8th graders out for basketball this 
year. Mr. Thiesfeldt is serving as head coach and Mr. Haring is assisting. We have a full schedule of games against 
our fellow SALSA (WELS) schools and against some local private schools. This month we are focused on the 
annual SALSA tournament in Doral on January 26-27.  Stay tuned to the Northdale Lutheran Facebook page for 
game results and photos.

Shop with Scrip Fundraiser 

• You can support NLS through your regular grocery, gas, clothing, restaurant, and other purchases.
• Simply by the face value gift card through Shop with Scrip and NLS gets a percentage of its value.
• Order using the hard copy form or - even easier - place your order online.
• Place your paper order OR sign up for online ordering using our enrollment code (2BD4FDAL1328L) today!
• Visit shopwithscrip.com or contact Mr. Thiesfeldt for more information.

NLS Fundraiser 

This winter we are making available a fundraiser for our sports programs. One of the purposes of the fundraiser 
will be supporting our basketball team as they make plans to participate in the Luther Preparatory School Grade 
School Basketball  Tournament in March.  We will  be selling fundraiser cards that feature about twenty local 
businesses with special deals that can be used as many times as you want. The cards are good through February of 
2019, well over a year away. We are selling the cards for $20 each and are asking all school families to participate. 
A flier with all the information was sent home on Monday (12/4). We’re off to a great start in selling all 175 cards. 
Thank you for your support! 
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Northdale Lutheran Church and School (WELS)
15709 Mapledale Boulevard

Tampa, FL 33624

 OfÞce Phone:  813-961-9195   Fax:  813-961-2435
Web site:  www.northdalelutheran.org
E-mail:  info@northdalelutheran.org

Pastor Charles Vannieuwenhoven: 813-850-7520
Principal:  Mark Thiesfeldt: 941-209-0010
Teachers:  Chris Haring:  517-202-7283

Aimee Hardman:  813-464-5113
Lynn Marggraf:  262-613-3020

Amy Vannieuwenhoven  813-850-7520

Sunday Worship:  8:00 & 10:30 a.m.
Communion Services:  First and Third Sundays of the month

Sunday School & Teen Bible Class:  9:15 - 10:15 a.m. (September through May)
Sunday Bible Class:  9:25-10:15 a.m. 

Fellowship: 11:30 p.m.
School hours:  8:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. M-F

Northdale Lutheran Church and School
(WELS)
15709 Mapledale Boulevard
Tampa, FL 33624

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED


